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State Assembly considering raising minimum wage

Palmesano voices concerns

By Andrew Poole 

Posted Jan 31, 2012 @ 02:09 PM

Assemblyman Phil Palmesano (R,C,I- Corning) hasn’t seen a copy of a proposed bill that would increase New York’s minimum wage, but he already has concerns about such an action.

Citing census data stating that almost half of United States citizens have fallen into poverty, Assembly Democrats announced Monday their intention to present legislation that would raise New York’s hourly minimum wage from $7.25 to $8.50, according to Associated Press reports.

The increase would also be tied to the rate of inflation, meaning in future years as inflation rises the minimum wage would also increase accordingly.

Palmesano said state minimum wage is tied to the federal wage, and that it would be better continue the same system and allow the market to determine what businesses pay.

The state needs to be careful about increasing minimum wage because it could further hinder growth in a time when businesses are struggling financially due to the economy, added the assemblyman.

“Based on what I’m hearing, I’d have concerns supporting the legislation as is,” he said.

Businesses are already paying steep unemployment rate costs, said Palmesano. If minimum wage rises, other costs, including worker’s compensation, would increase.

The assemblyman was concerned about adding costs at a time when Steuben County’s unemployment is 9 percent, particularly because minimum wage workers include a high number of 16-to-25 year olds. A minimum wage increase, and the additional cost hikes, might lead to businesses deciding against keeping people employed or adding jobs, said Palmesano.

“You have to be very careful about doing anything that will hurt businesses opportunities to create jobs,” he said. “I understand why people want to do it, but you have to be careful about not hurting small business job growth.”

A better idea would be to look at cutting costs for businesses, including considering proposals that would reduce worker’s compensation costs, said Palmesano. Reducing those costs would allow small businesses and manufacturers to increase jobs.

In Associated Press reports, the state Farm Bureau was against the increase, citing concerns for small businesses and farms. Another group, the Hunger Action Network, thought the increase should be to $10 per hour.

Calls to state Senator Tom O’Mara (R,C- Big Flats) for comment on the possibility of increasing the minimum wage weren’t returned by press time.
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